
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
         
   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Principal’s Report 
Reconciliation Week was a vibrant celebration 
of Indigenous culture and history, with the 
unveiling of an R-12 piece of artwork featuring 
1,200 individually designed popsticks also 
epitomizing Kadina Memorial School’s values. 
 

The colourful artwork was the centre piece of 
a Whole School Reconciliation Assembly in the 
Heart of the School on Monday 29 May. 
 

Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander students, 
who ran the Assembly in its entirety, spoke 
about their heritage and landmark political 
anniversaries such as the Mabo decision. 
 

Public speaking is a skill and for many it is a 
daunting experience and I congratulate all of 
the students involved who stepped out of 
their comfort zones to talk in front of peers 
and special guests. 
 

The lessons of Reconciliation Week go beyond 
a designated week on the yearly calendar. 
 

It’s about respect for people, culture, history 
and genuinely working together to unite as a 
community. 
 

The artwork is a beautiful example of what 
can be achieved if we all have a common goal. 
 

Each student and staff member was given a 
blank popstick.  They were briefed about 
aboriginal designs and symbols, which they 
individually decorated. Students discovered 
their one popstick became a kaleidoscope of 
mass colour when joined with others.  

Ms Karen George had the painstaking job of 
assembling the popsticks, with Mr Andrew 
McDonald and Mr Al Woods making the 
frame and plaque.  Aboriginal Education 
Teacher Mrs Janine McKay and Aboriginal 
Education Officer Nigel Raymond initiated and 
managed the project.  Thank you all. 
 

If you haven’t seen the artwork please visit 
the Front Office.  Students aged from 
Reception to Year 12 are constantly pausing 
to try and find their one popstick!  
 

The artwork is quite a talking point and as 
educators this is exactly what we strive to 
achieve.  It means the messages we discussed 
in class have transferred to everyday life. 
 

Powerful learning was embedded across the 
curriculum.  Dreamtime stories provided rich 
literacy opportunities as children read, wrote, 
created and discussed moral meanings 
associated with this genre: respect, 
opportunity, excellence as well as 
responsibility for one’s actions and helping 
others in need.  It’s called lifelong learning. 
 
 
 
 
 

Reminder 
 

Monday 12 June: Queen’s Birthday 
Public Holiday 

 

Tuesday 13 June: Pupil Free Day 
 

School resumes Wednesday 14 
June, 8.30am 



 

 

Principal’s Report Continued: 
 

Kadina Memorial School Parent Club  
A potential name change to ‘Parents and Friends of 
Kadina Memorial School’ was one of the major 
discussion points at Parent Club’s Annual General 
Meeting recently. 
Members would appreciate any feedback from the 
school community regarding a name change which 
would more accurately reflect its role. 
Office Bearers were also elected: 
President:  Mrs Narelle Koch 
Vice President:  Mrs Fiona Bussenschutt 
Secretary:  Mrs Robyn Sherry 
Treasurer:  Ms Sherelle Rowe Sims 
Parent Club meets twice a term and is an opportunity to 
learn about what is happening in the school, future plans 
and focus areas. 
 

Parent Club is also excited to announce a Family Movie 
Night with a screening of Despicable Me 3 at Kadina’s 
Ascot Theatre, Friday June 16, from 6pm.   
Money raised will go towards school resources and play 
equipment.  Don’t miss out as tickets are limited to 300, 
available for purchase from the Finance Office or Ascot 
Theatre.  See the notice in this newsletter for more 
details. 
 

Public Education Awards 
Congratulations to teaching staff Ms Emma Lykke (Early 
Years), Miss Kristina Toole (Middle Years), Miss Adele 
Frost (Middle and Senior School), Mr Tom Ackland 
(Senior School) Ms Erin Schneider (Senior Years) and 
SSO’s Mrs Jan Adams and Miss Hannah Dayman for their 
nominations in the SA Public Education Awards.  
Nominations for these awards often come from 
students, their families and colleagues who believe the 
staff member has consistently gone ‘above and beyond’ 
to deliver education and support across the breadth of 
our school environment.  
 

Linking Learning Locally Grant 
Building an extensive community network with one-on-
one mentoring for Middle School students is a key 
initiative of the $90,000 Linking Learning Locally grant. 
The program will develop learning opportunities within 
our community for students who attend a FLO program.  
It recognises the immense contribution, skill and 
expertise our local businesses, service groups and 
agencies provide to assist young people to re-engage in 
the community, increase connections and develop 
lifelong social and work skills.  In addition, families will 
be offered parallel learning opportunities to participate 
in relevant courses with specific coaching to build on 
their child’s learning.This is an exciting opportunity to 
develop meaningful learning for children considered at 
risk.  Northern Yorke Partnership’s feeder primary 
schools will be invited to  identify Year 7 students who 
would benefit from this program. 

Pupil Free Day 
Network Learning Groups (NLG) involving educators 
across the NY Partnership will form part of the Pupil 
Free Day (PFD) program next Tuesday 13 June.  This is 
a valuable opportunity for teachers to share, explore, 
implement and reflect on various areas of their 
practice.  NLGs, specialised learning driven by a 
collaborative group, ignite creativity, inspire thinking 
and challenge mindsets.   
The second part of the PFD will be collaborative 
moderation to ensure consistency of expectations and 
assessments across all year levels.  This enables staff to 
discuss, assess and have a common understanding of 
student progress, development and standards.  
Kadina Memorial staff participate in a range of training 
and development workshops throughout the year, 
often in their own time.  Below, Agricultural teacher 
Charlie Bensen featured recently in the Stock Journal at 
an Agricultural Teachers’ Conference. 
 

 
 

Remember, it’s the Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday 
this Monday 12 June, followed by the PFD on Tuesday 
13 June.  Enjoy your Long Weekend.  A time to rest, 
relax and prepare for the final half of a busy learning 
term. 
 
 
Regards, 
 
Debbie Terrett 
Principal 



 

 

Sub School News 
R-6 Corner 
In my conversations with parents and caregivers I am 
often asked how they can support their child/ren with 
their learning. This week I have spent time gathering 
some ideas - hope they help. 
 

Talk with your child about what’s happening at school. 
Ask about activities, topics, what they are learning or 
what they found interesting or fun in their day. Talking 
like this helps them believe in themselves and gain 
confidence. 
 

Ask specific questions to draw out information – instead 
of ‘yes’ or ‘no’ questions, try open questions that 
encourage discussion. 

 How do you think you went with your maths or 
reading today? 

 What made you laugh today? 

 Who did you see being a helper today? 

 What was the most interesting thing you did today? 
 

Keep trying, even if the answers are ‘good’ or ‘nothing’! 
Find out what your child’s favourite subjects are and 
what they are learning about. Try to make connections 
between what they are learning at school and everyday 
life, such as practising reading and counting at the shops. 
 

Talk with your child about current issues and ideas. 
Exploring big ideas together is a way to get children 
thinking critically and being curious about how things 
work. Children can enjoy learning and putting their 
thoughts into words. 
 

Ask about friendships and relationships at school.  Get to 
know who their friends are and how they spend their 
break times. 
 

Talk about your own learning – tell your child about 
what you are currently learning or what you remember 
about being their age. Share the message that learning is 
important at all ages.  Explain how you plan, solve 
problems and think about the future. 
 

When families and schools work together, children are 
more likely to build good relationships and do better at 
school.  These are simple things you can do at home to 
help your child to be their best. 
 
Cheers, 
 
 
Tarryn Germein 
Deputy Principal 
 
 
 

Middle School Book Exchange 
KMSC was fortunate to receive a donation from Parent 
Club to start a Book Exchange in the Middle School 
Common Room. 
Year 7 to 9 students bring their own book from home 
to swap it with one already on the shelf. 
There are also some new books to choose from.  This is 
one initiative to share resources and the joy of reading. 
 

 
Pictured above, Year 7 Olivia, Parent Club President 
Mrs Narelle Koch, Year 9 Will and Year 8 Ashton. 
 

Dodgeball Competition 
A fun and competitive Dodgeball competition has 
begun at the Copper Coast Sport and Recreation 
Centre during lunch time. 
Year 7 and Year 8 Care Groups are competing against 
each other, proving fierce rivalry, amazing ball skills 
and some pretty lucky scoring shots! 
Thank you to Mrs Chris Morrison for initiating the 
activity and Year Level Managers and Care Group 
teachers for their support.  Judging from the laughter, 
friendly banter, fancy footwork, and a high level of 
dodging it was a great way to burn lots of energy, 
exercise and build on team work within Care Groups! 
 

 
 

Year 8 Immunisations 
A reminder that the second round of Year 8 
Immunisations will be held next Thursday 15 June.  If 
your child is absent on a scheduled school 
immunization day please contact Kadina Medical 
Associates on 8821 3133 to organize a catch-up. 
 
 



 

 

Senior School 
Youth Opportunities – Year 10 
Stage 0 (Year 10) students are encouraged to register 
their interest in participating in Youth Opportunities. 
This is a program unique to this year level. The Personal 
Leadership Program is an intensive 60-hour wellbeing 
and life skills training program which will be completed 
one day a week in Term 3. The Program focuses on a 
range of topics including self-confidence, bullying, 
positive communication and relationships, motivation 
for school or study and finding your future career. 
 

If your child is interested they will go through an 
interview process and be notified if successful. 
Successful completion of this program will also give your 
child 10 SACE credits.  Information sessions were held in 
Care Groups during Week 4. 
 

Key dates: 
Week 6: Registration closes tomorrow, Friday 9 June 
(register via Mrs. Williams’ Office Door) 
Week 7: Presentation/Interviews Friday 16 June 
Leanne Wait 
Year 10 Manager 
 

Discovering Tapas 
It was a ‘gastronomical awakening’ when Year 12 
Hospitality students experienced ‘tapas’ during an 
excursion to Mr Mick’s Winery in the Clare Valley 
recently. 
The tapas phenomenon, originating from Spain, has 
become a popular social activity and culinary menu 
choice in the hospitality industry where people enjoy 
small savoury dishes to share. 
The ‘feast of the senses’ provided students an 
opportunity to taste test, ask the chef questions, and 
discuss what dishes would make good tapas. 
Students and staff all agreed the small portion sizes of 
the many small dishes more than made up for one large 
traditional main meal.  They also experienced the ‘social’ 
aspect of tapas, where conversation flowed freely 
discussing the various flavours and textures, resulting in 
creative recipe ideas. 
Students are creating their own tapas menu featuring 
three dishes. 
 

 

Unit News 
Supporting our students to become independent 
learners is one of our main focus areas where staff 
continually give them opportunities to complete tasks 
by themselves, with minimal verbal or physical 
prompts. The students also take pride in knowing that 
they can pack and unpack their bags, dress themselves, 
take responsibility for their personal hygiene as well as 
complete assigned morning and afternoon jobs.  
These are great moments we celebrate as a Unit and 
reinforce and reward, knowing that if the students 
show they have completed the task independently on 
one occasion they can do it for themselves the next 
time. Tasks such as helping to take play gear in and out 
of the storage room, washing and drying dishes after 
cooking lessons, putting away activities and taking 
turns to be a classroom special helper or monitor, all 
help to encourage student independence and the 
satisfaction of knowing they can do it.  
 
Thanks 
 
 
Sandy Mumford 
Unit Coordinator 
 

 
Pictured above, Raffael visits Vicki in the Canteen with 
the Unit’s lunch orders. 
 

Canteen News: 

SUBWAY DAY: Week 8, Wednesday 21 June. 
Bags are available from the Canteen and will be 
distributed in R-6 Classrooms. Year 7-12 students may 
still order by obtaining a bag from the Canteen.  We 
will give students a number this year so that it is easier 
at collection. This is a great day to support local 
business and our school Canteen.  Subway orders are 
not available through Qkr.  Subway orders MUST be in 
by Friday 16 June as orders will not be accepted on the 
day.  Our normal Canteen menu is available on this day 
and can still be ordered through Qkr.  Any enquiries 
please direct to Vicki, Annie or Jeanette in Canteen. 
Thanks Vicki, Canteen Manager 
 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DIARY DATES 

Advance notice of known dates -: 

What? Port Hughes Camp 

Who? Instrumental Students  

Where?  Port Hughes 

When? Sunday 25th June- Tuesday 27th 

of June. A concert is held at Wallaroo 

Town Hall on Tuesday 27th  June at 

6:30pm 
 

What? Senior School Music Showcase 

Who? Year 10-12 Music students  

Where?  Kadina Town Hall 

When? Wednesday 5th July (Wk 10) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

KMS talent at local 
Kadina Music & Variety Club 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

At Kadina Memorial School Year 7 students complete a 
term each of Visual Art, Drama and Music as part of the 
National Arts Curriculum. In Visual Art students learn 
basic colour theory and painting techniques as well as a 
unit of work on ceramics. Clay techniques such as pinch 
pots, coil pots and hand building are used to create 
finished pieces with an audience in mind. Students use 
the design, make and appraise process to produce their 
functional pen pots, animal sculptures and pinch pot 
monsters.  We are fortunate to have good quality kiln at 
Kadina Memorial School and these pieces are glaze fired 
to 1,100 degrees Celsius. 
 

Year 3 Ceramics 

 
 

 
Congratulations to the Year 5/6 Choir 

who were recently assessed by the 

Deputy Conductor of the Adelaide 

Festival of Music, in preparation for 

performing at the Entertainment Centre 

in September.  

She was most impressed by their self-

managed behaviour, tone quality and 

presentation skills. 

-Mrs Jo Hurrell 



 

 

   
 

    
 

   
 

   
 

   

2017 Reconciliation Week 



 

 

 
 

  
 

 

  
 

  
 



 

 

Sport News 
YP Netball Zone Competition 
Three teams of Year 8/9 girls participated in a Zone 
Netball Carnival at Maitland on Tuesday 30 May. KMS 1 
finished 2nd in their division, whilst KMS 2 and KMS 3 
each finished third in their respective divisions.  
All the girls played their best throughout the day. The 
goalies sunk some long bombs, the mid-courters ran 
their hearts out, and the defenders took some speccy 
intercepts.  
Thanks to Miss Kaesler, Miss Hoepner and Britt Herbert 
for coaching, and to Miss Hennell, Di Boothey and Gen 
Elsworthy for umpiring throughout the day. 
Lana Kaesler 
 

 
 

9-A-Side Spectacular 
On Wednesday of Week 4, 64 students from Year 8 and 
9 graced the hallowed turf of Central Yorke School 
(formerly Maitland Area School) for the annual Yorke 
Peninsula 9-A-Side Football Carnival. Having been rained 
out the previous year, all students were ‘chomping at 
the bit’ to get involved in 2017. Kadina Memorial School 
entered two teams into each of the Year 9 Boys, Year 8 
Boys and Year 8/9 Girls competitions. The carnival 
consisted of round robin pool games with the group and 
overall winners decided on wins throughout the day. 
 

The Year 9 boys’ teams went through the day 
undefeated until eventually meeting each other in the 
final match. This was a great contest with Kadina 2 
victorious over Kadina 1 in a seesawing affair. 
 

In the Year 8 boys’ competition, the road to the final 
match took a far more rocky path. Both teams suffered 
defeats at the hands of a rampant Yorketown outfit. 
Kadina 1 was their own worst enemy arriving at one 
game to see the opposition already scoring the first goal 
as it had started without them. Safe to say their coach 
was questioned on his tactics! The two teams eventually 
met each other in the final game and played out a heart 
stopper. Of particular highlight within this game was the 
umpiring of Mr Koirala who took it upon himself to begin 
play with traditional bounces of the football rather than 
ball ups. Kadina 2 came out victorious and crowned 

winners of their pool with the Yorketown side having 
suffered defeats from other teams. 
 

 
 

The two Year 8/9 girls’ sides battled all day to secure 
some wins. They took to the game like ‘ducks to water’ 
putting in a solid all round effort. Tackling, kicking, 
marking and handpassing were very foreign to some 
players but their ability to be resilient and keep trying 
despite adverse situations was excellent. It was also 
good to see some girls putting their hand up to be part 
of the Yorke Peninsula Association squad due to their 
enjoyment of participating in this carnival. 
 

 
 

As a result of the success for the boy’s teams and the 
willing participation of the girls, Kadina Memorial 
School was also awarded the competition’s overall 
winner for combined participation. Thank you to the 
Year 10 students who assisted in coaching or umpiring 
throughout the day as well as staff Mr Koirala, Mr 
Hewett, Ms Miko and Di Boothey for their roles in 
coaching and umpiring.  
Shane Moss 
9-A-Side Coordinator 
 

 

 



 

 

Year 8/9 KO Footballers Kick On 
The Kadina Memorial School Year 8/9 Knockout Football 
Team has again flexed its muscle on Yorke Peninsula, 
winning Round 1 and 2 of the state-wide Knock Out 
Football Competition.  
 

Game one pitted Maitland Lutheran School against 
Kadina. Kicking to the southern end of Maitland Oval, 
Kadina powered to a 6 goal lead in the first half, holding 
their compatriots from down the peninsula scoreless. 
Deployed in a new roll up forward, Nathan ‘Bulldog’ 
Perkins burrowed through the packs to a career high 3 
goal haul. Braidon Cunningham was Dangerfield-like 
winning plenty of football and hitting the scoreboard, 
ably supported by workhorses Charlie Adams and Brock 
Thomson who rarely wasted a disposal.  Angus Hunter-
Price provided a focal point in the front half snagging 3 
majors.  After half time the one-way traffic continued, 
with Kadina continuing its route, piling on 7 more goals 
to eventually run away with an 87-point win. 
 

 
 

Kadina backed up their earlier performance with another 
hard fought victory in game two.  The Yorke Peninsula 
team provided a tough contest using their supreme foot 
skills to force many early forward forays.  Kadina’s dour 
defence led by Jordan Taylor, Alex Elsworthy and Connor 
Russell limited the early scoreboard damage.  As the 
game wore on, Kadina began to make its presence felt, 
using its superior size and spread of quality personnel to 
stretch its lead.  Dylan Branford sparked the scoring with 
brilliant individual play to change the momentum of the 
game.  The second half was an arm wrestle. It took ten 
minutes to break the deadlock with some Eddie Betts 
style finishing from Adams extending the margin to 14 
points. Again, Cunningham, Adams and Thomson led 
from the front, or in their case the middle, to give Kadina 
many forward entries, with the weight of numbers 
eventually paying off. Some nervous moments came 
with back to back YP goals but majors to Matt Borlace 
and another to Cunningham saw the margin creep back 
out to a comfortable 20-point win. 
 

As a result of the performances, the team will march on 
to the next round of the competition to be played early 

next term. The well rounded team displays drove the 
on field success achieved and should this continue 
there is reason to expect the boys will be a good 
chance to take the next step. 
 

Finally, thanks to support staff Thomas Depledge and 
umpire Jakeb Branford for their assistance on the day. 
Shane Moss, Coach. 
 

Open Boys Football 
The Open Boys Knockout Football team travelled to 
Port Broughton to take on Saint Marks College in the 
Round 1 contest of school sport knockout.  
 

As we pulled in, the first thing many of the boys 
noticed was the slight incline that the oval is on, not 
known for their over exaggeration many of the boys 
were comparing having to run up towards the golf 
course end to climbing Mount Everest.  
 

The boys were in high spirits before the game and 
spirits were lifted when Captain Jaiden Smith won the 
toss and decided to kick down the bottom of the newly 
proclaimed Mount Everest, as well as being aided by 
the mangrove doctor which was blowing to the club 
room end. 
 

The boys got off to a promising start winning plenty of 
the ball, Mitchell Steer and Jamie Wharton in the ruck 
were providing a tough contest against someone who 
looked far too tall to be playing school football. Repeat 
entries from Saint Marks saw our backline working 
overtime, Chad Wuttke and Bailey McNicholl provided 
plenty of rebound. As the quarter progressed we had 
some good passages of play and we were able to kick a 
couple of goals. The end of the first quarter saw both 
teams locked at two goals and two behinds each. 
Unfortunately this was as good as it got for us.  
 

In the second quarter Saint Marks got on top in the 
midfield and were able to pile on the goals.             
When we were able to get our hands on the footy and 
move the ball forward we couldn’t quite capitalise on 
our hard work and were missing our shots on goal. The 
third quarter was much the same as the previous. 
 

In the fourth quarter the boys finished with some 
positive football and were able to score a couple of 
goals. When the final siren blew Saint Marks had 
prevailed by 50 points. Better players for the day were 
Bailey McNicholl, Sam Taylor, Jaiden Smith Chad 
Wuttke and Lachlan Jones. Goal scorers were Sam 
Taylor, Nathan Jones, Lachlan Jones each with singles. 
 

Overall it was an enjoyable day and I commend the 
students for the way in which they conducted 
themselves and the spirit the game was played in. 
Special thanks to Di Boothey and Bill Saunders for your 
assistance throughout the day. 
Nick Hewett, Coach 
 



 

 

Year 10 PE Bushwalk 
Miss Combe’s Year 10 Girls’ PE class attended a 
bushwalk camp from Monday 22 May – Wednesday 24 
May.  The girls were given two options – a one night 
camp at The Gap, or a two night camp at Mambray 
Creek. The girls chose the longer option, and were keen 
for a challenge. The trip got off to a shaky start, with 
Danielle Platten arriving at school on Monday morning 
and announcing that she had broken three of her toes 
on the weekend. However, she still wanted to come on 
the camp and complete the walk – what a trooper!  We 
arrived at the campsite and quickly set up our tents.  We 
then went on a short 8km walk to the Sugargum 
Lookout. The last kilometre was up a steep incline, which 
got the heart rate right up! The view was worth the 
burning legs though. The girls re-fuelled with their 
trangia-cooked dinner when we got back to camp, with 
all the meals turning out well. The walk on the second 
day was a big one – 18km in total, taking us up The Bluff 
and down through Hidden Gorge.  The girls battled steep 
hills, rolled ankles, slippery rocks and spiky bushes 
(Danielle also battled her broken toes!) but we made it 
through!  
 

 
 

The second night was very entertaining to say the least, 
with karaoke by the campfire, Danielle’s passionate re-
telling of the story of Moana, and Kyan discovering a 
new species of native animal.   
 

 
 

On the final morning, we walked to visit the ruins of 
the Baroota Homestead, and the cemetery nearby.  On 
the way home, we undid all the exercise of the past 
three days by eating our body weight in KFC. The trip 
was great fun and well worth the aching legs and lack 
of a comfortable bed.  Big thanks to Miss Cocks and 
Mrs Wait for coming along on the camp. 
 

Exchange Farewell 
My name is Barbara Jeschke. I am 17 years old and I 
came to Australia in July 2016 on a 10 month exchange 
program from Vienna, Austria. I spent one term in Year 
10, one term in Year 11 and one term in Year 12 at 
Kadina Memorial School! During this time, I have learnt 
a lot about the Australian culture, myself and I also 
made friends. When I first came to Australia, I was 
really shy and didn’t know much English. This changed 
after my time being here, I am more self-confident and 
not afraid to talk to new people anymore. I will always 
remember my time here and the people I got to know 
during this wonderful time. My favourite memories of 
my exchange are the cruise I went on in Sydney with 
my host family in December 2016 and the Melbourne 
trip I went on with my history class in April 2017. I had 
a lot of fun in Melbourne and also experienced my first 
Australian football game. The teachers from Kadina 
Memorial School were very friendly during my 
exchange. I thank every single one of them for making 
my year very special. And also a very big thankyou to 
all of the students who are my friends and made my 
year the best experience I ever had. I also want to 
thank my host sister, Mackenzie Kay, and her whole 
family for making this great experience something I will 
never forget. 

 

Head of Senior School Mrs Verity Williams gave a farewell 
speech at the surprise party. 

 
Year 12s held a surprise farewell for Barbara.  It was a 
time to say ‘seeya later mate’ not a goodbye.  

 



 

 

DMC and Notice Board 
Decision Making Committee 
The KMS Decision Making Committee (DMC) is a 
Representative Committee consisting of staff, students 
and parents who meet each fortnight.  The next DMC 
will be in Term 2, Week 7, Tuesday 13 June, 5pm in the 
Staff Room. 
 

Principal Approved: 
Proposal:  UniSA, Rural Health Talk, Wednesday 28 June  
 

Proposals submitted: 
Proposal: Youth Opportunities Presentation/ workshops 
Date: Term 2, Week 7; Term 3, every Wednesday 
Proposer: Leanne Wait 
 

Annual Event 
Proposal: 8/9, 10 & Open Knock Out Netball, Friday 4 
August 2017, Gawler, 7am-5:30pm 
 

Library News: Scholastic Book Club 

Scholastic Bookclub brochures will accompany the 
newsletter for R-6 students.  The brochures are available 
in the Middle School common area for Year 7 to 9 
students and in the library for senior students who 
would like them. 
 

Due to the size of our school, we have introduced LOOP 
for Scholastic Book orders.  You are still able to order 
through the school, but our preferred option is to order 
with Scholastic using LOOP.   
 

Firstly, click on the link www.Scholastic.com.au/LOOP 
and follow the prompts. 

 
Scholastic Book Club is an offer only and there is no 
expectation from the school that any purchase is made. 
 

If you wish to place an order through the school, please 
ensure order forms and payments are returned to the 
school finance window by Friday 16 June, this is also the 
cut off time for using LOOP.  Unfortunately, due to the 
large number of orders we receive and the time 
constraints, orders handed in after the due date cannot 
be accepted.  Thank you. 

 
Reconciliation Week: Aboriginal story time in the Library.  

Parent Club Movie Night: Despicable Me 3 

This is a great family night out to enjoy a movie which 
questions the right from the wrong (Friday 16 June),  
and as we all know, this is often a hard life lesson 
children face in everyday life.  The animated movie is 
PG rated with only 300 tickets available at $15 each 
(they are selling fast!).  The money raised will be spent 
on a range of student equipment.  However, the Movie 
Night is not just about raising funds, it’s about bringing 
family and friends together to celebrate our school 
community. 

 

 
 

http://www.scholastic.com.au/LOOP


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Aquinas College:  Catholic University Residential 

College, Adelaide. Students considering tertiary studies 
for 2018 who would like to reside at Aquinas College 
are encouraged to lodge an application via our website 
www.aquinas.edu.au 
 

School Photos: Your child’s school photos 

accompany the newsletter today.  For all enquiries 
please ring the photographer direct, Advancedlife, on 
1300 728 972.  
 

 
 
 

Community News 

Principal: Debbie Terrett 
Doswell Terrace (PO Box 346) 

KADINA SA 5554 
Phone: 8821 0100 

Fax: 8821 1058  
dl.0778.info@schools.sa.edu.au  

www.kms.sa.edu.au 

KMS Newsletter is published fortnightly, usually on Thursdays and given to the youngest member of the 
family. Alternative ways of receiving the newsletter are e-mail (please send a request to 

dl.0778.info@schools.sa.edu.au) or accessing on the school website at www.kms.sa.edu.au (please allow 48 
hours for uploading or Skoolbag, a free smartphone app (http://skoolbag.com.au/)  

To inform KMS that your child/children 
are absent or late with reason: 

 

1. Phone: 8821 0100 
2. Text: 0417 963 378 with name and class 
3. E-mail: dl.0778.frontoffice@schools.sa.edu.au 
4. Write and sign a note in your child/ren’s diary. 

Calendar 
Scan QR 

Code to go to 
website 

 

Make-A-Wish®:  Yorke Peninsula Branch presents an 

‘Enchanted High Tea with Princesses and Superheroes.’. 
Kadina Town Hall, Friday, 21 July 2017 10am-12noon for 
children aged 12 years and under (strictly accompanied by 
an adult).  Entry fee: Children and adults - $15 per person.  
Come dressed as your favourite princess and superhero.  
Activities include; Hip hop classes, songs, storytelling, 
trading table, craft activities, princess and superhero 
photos.  Bookings to Bev on 8821 1918 before 15 July. 

 
 

Female Football on Yorke:  A ‘Come and Try’ day 

will be held at Maitland Town Oval, Sunday 25
th

 June, 
10.30am.  This is open to girls in Under 10 to Open.  Please 
follow the link below to register your details:  

http://kelliegibson.wufoo.ed/forms/m4mqx4a12lvlo0/ 
For further information contact Sarah Campbell on 0457 338 
590 or Craig Oliphant Northern Regional Football Coordinator 
SANFL on 0428 851 978, email craig.oliphant@sanfl.com.au 

 
 

 
Term 
Two 
2017 

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY  

Week 
7 

12th June 
LONG WEEKEND 

13th June 
Pupil Free Day 
5pm DMC 

14th June 15th June 
Yr 8 2nd Round Immunisations 

16th June 

Week 
8 

19th June 
 
Junior KMSC mtg (lunch 
Yr 10 PE Bushwalk  

20th June 
Yr 11, 12 Meningococcal Trial 
Yr 10 Science & Eng Challenge 
Yr 10 PE Bushwalk 

21st June 
Subway Day - Canteen 
 
Yr 10 PE Bushwalk 

22nd June 
NEWSLETTER 
7-12 Meet the Writer’s Festival 
Yr 10 Meningococcal Trial 

23rd June 

Week 
9 

26th June 
SAPSASA Hockey/Soccer  
Yr 10 PE Bushwalk   
5pm DMC 

27th June 
SAPSASA Hockey/Soccer  
Yr 10 PE Bushwalk    

28th June 
SAPSASA Hockey/Soccer  
Yr 10 PE Bushwalk    

29th June 
SAPSASA Hockey/Soccer   
3.30 Finance Mtg (May Report) 

30th June 
SAPSASA Hockey/Soccer   

Week 
10 

3rd July 
Junior KMSC mtg (lunch) 
Australian Business Week 
Yr 10 Work Experience 
Improvement Mtgs, 3.30pm 

4th July 
 
R-12 Assembly, CCSLC, 
9.15am start – All welcome 

5th July 
Senior Music Showcase 
C4 Gym 
Naidoc Week Excursion to Moonta 
Area School, 9.30-2.30pm 
Governing Council mtg, 7pm 

6th July 
NEWSLETTER 
REPORTS HOME 
Bushwalk to Gap –Stg 2 Integrated 
Learning 

7th July 
Casual Day 
(Yr11/12 ski trip 16/7-21/7) 
Bushwalk to Gap –Stg 2 Integrated 
Learning 
EARLY DISMISSAL 2.10pm 
 

 
 

http://www.aquinas.edu.au/
mailto:dl.0778.info@schools.sa.edu.au
http://www.kms.sa.edu.au/
mailto:dl.0778.info@schools.sa.edu.au
http://www.kms.sa.edu.au/
mailto:dl.0778.frontoffice@schools.sa.edu.au
http://kelliegibson.wufoo.ed/forms/m4mqx4a12lvlo0/
mailto:craig.oliphant@sanfl.com.au
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